Regular Monthly Meeting April 12, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, April 12, 2012 at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous month's meeting.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Motioned carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motioned carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Motioned carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motioned carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to adopt Ordinance #1 of 2012, Intergovernmental agreement for police services with the South New Castle Borough. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to adopt Ordinance #2 of 2012, Imposing Earned Income Tax for Non Resident Employees. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the Minteer & Esposito Reverse Subdivision 3 lot consolidation into one parcel. Contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the land development plan for commercial construction, warehouse addition. Contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the Fred & Cynthia A. Chiaverini Subdivision consolidation into one parcel. Contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Motion carried.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that a police officer was not in compliance with the township residency requirement for employment. Superintendent Phillips stated that he believes that this is only after the probation period has ended. Mr. Allen disagreed and stated that the purpose ordinance was to have all officers available and for quick response time when needed. Superintendent Phillips stated that he will review the ordinance.

Mrs. Dee Hosler of Gardner Stop Road, asked how the supervisors are compensated, the supervisors are paid according to the specifications set forth in the township code.

Mr. Charles Johnson asked if there was any news regarding sewer line expansion. Supervisor Herman stated that it is still in the review process with DEP.

Mr. Joe Monsour, Hoover Road, asked if anything could be done about the storm water issue on Old Butler Road, due to the storm water is coming from an ordained road? Mr. Riley suggested a speed bump to possibly divert the water to the catch basin and will look into it.

Mrs. Doak asked if anything was locating in Lawrence Village Plaza, the supervisors stated that Bottom Dollar was contacted.

Mr. Herman stated that the township is looking to having a cleanup day, details to follow.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.